
ORDINANCE NO. 4334

TITLE:

SECTION 1:

SECTION 2:

SECTION 3:

SECTION 4:

SECTION 5:

SECTION 6:

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE. # 2334, PROVIDING FOR THE

LICENSING OF TAXICABS AND REGULATING THEIR OPERATION IN THE CITY

OF ALBANY, OREGON.

THE PEOPLE OF THE CITY OF ALBANY, OREGON, DO ORDAIN AS FOLLOWS:

Section 3 ( 5) of Ordinance # 2334 (Section 5.12.030, Albany
Municipal Code)is hereby amended to read as follows:

Section 3 ( 5): The signature of the Chief of Police.

Section 4 ( d) of Ordinance #2334 (Section 5.12.040, Albany
Municipal Code) is hereby amended to read as follows:

Section 4 ( d): No driver of any taxicab shall carry more than

two persons in excess of the ordinary seating capacity for which
said taxicab or vehicle was designed and built. No more than two

persons shall be permitted in the front seat with the driver, and

no person or passenger shall be allowed to be or remain on the

doors, steps or running board of any taxicab while same is in

motion.

Section 4 ( e) of Ordinance #2334 (Section 5.12.040, Albany
Municipal Code) is hereby amended to read as follows"

Section 4 ( e) is hereby deleted.

Section 5 ( c) of Ordinance # 2334 (Section 5.12.050, Albany
Municipal Code) is hereby amended to read as follows:

Section 5 ( c): Every operator shall pay to the City $100.00 per

year in advance for each taxicab stand. Each parking space shall

be considered a separate taxicab stand and the Council shall have

authority to limit the number of such spaces to each operator and

also the number of such taxicab stands to be established within

the City.

Section 5 ( d) of Ordinance #2334 (Section 5.12.050, Albany
Municipal Code) is hereby amended to read as follows:

Section 5 ( d) Each operator, upon making application in writing
for a taxicab stand shall present with the application, written

consent of the Traffic Safety Committee as to the location for

the taxicab stand.

Section 7 ( a) of Ordinance # 2334 (Section 5.12.080, Albany
Municipal Code) is hereby amended to read as follows:



SECTION 7:

SECTION 8:

SECTION 9:

SECTION 10:

Section 7 ( a): Each operator making application for his

operator's license shall pay an initial fee of $25.00 for the

first year and then a renewal fee of $10.00 annually in advance

to the Recorder of the City of Albany and in addition thereto for

each taxicab to be operated under the operators license there

shall be an additional charge of $20.00 annually, payable in

advance to the Recorder of the City of Albany. The operators
license shall be non-transferrable.

Section 7 ( b) of Ordinance # 2334 (Section 5.12.080, Albany
Municipal Code) is hereby amended to read as follows:

Section 7 ( b): An operator shall pay a proportionate amount of

the above fees for parts of less than a year and all fees for

operator's license and for taxicab operators thereunder shall

become due and payable the first day of each calendar year. The

permits as to the taxicabs may be transferred from one automobile

to another upon the additional payment of $5.00.

Section 7 ( c) of Ordinance # 2334 (Section 5.12.080, Albany
Municipal Code) is hereby amended to read as follows:

Section 7 ( c): A fee for a taxicab driver's permit as provided
in Section 3 shall be $5.00 per year or fraction thereof and

shall be renewed the first of each year.

Section 8 ( a) of Ordinance #2334 (Section 5.12.090, Albany
Municipal Code) is hereby amended to read as follows:

Section 8 ( a) Before a license shall be delivered to any operator
he shall deposit with the City Recorder evidence of a policy or

policies of an insurance company or companies duly licensed to

transact such business in this state, insuring the operator of

any taxicab to be licensed against loss from liability imposed by
law for damages on account of bodily injury or death, or for

damages to property resulting from the ownership, maintenance or

use of any taxicab to be owned or operated under such license,
and agreeing to pay to any judgement creditor to the extent of

the amounts specified in such policy, any final judgment rendered

against the insured by reason of such liability. The policy or

policies shall be approved by the City Attorney as to form and

compliance with this ordinance. The limit in any such insurance

policy of such liability of the insurer on account of the

ownership, maintenance and use of such taxicab shall not be less

than $100,000.00 for bodily injuries to and including death on

one person and $300,000.00 account of any one accident resulting
in injuries to and including death of more than one person, and a

total of $100,000.00 liability for damage to property of others,
arising out of any one accident.

Section 9, (d) of Ordinance #2334 (Section 5.12.110, Albany
Municipal Code) is hereby amended to read as follows:



Section 9 ( d) Any person violating any of the provisions of this

ordinance shall, upon conviction thereof in the Recorder's Court

may be punished as specified by the City of Albany Infractions

Ordinance. Each day of non compliance shall be considered a

separate violation.

Passed by the Council:

Approved by the Mayor:
Effective Date:
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City Re~der


